
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, November 30, 1920. 
 
The regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Grand 
Junction convened in regular session at 330 o'clock P.M. with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair, Commissioners present 
Cherrington, Blackstone, Whittaker, City Attorney Tupper was 
present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of nov.23, and the adjourned 
meeting of Nov.26, was read and approved. 
 
The petition to prohibit camping in Washington Park signed by 54 
tax payers was presented and read, Moved by Commissioner 
Whittaker seconded by Commissioner Blackstone the petition be 

accepted and filed, Motion carried. 
 
Attorney Jordon appeared for Mr. Coscorrosa regarding Licenses 
for both Cigarette & Pool table covering the businiss known as 
the Spanish Pool Hall. 
 
It was decided that License be not granted. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone that the following resolution be passed, 
 
Whereas It is proposed that the name of the Grand River be 
changed to the Colorado River and, 
 

Whereas, In the opinion of the City Council such a change would 
be desirable and proper for the reason that the Grand River is in 
reality a part of the Colorado River. 
 
Therefore BE IT RESOLVED that the City Council does here by go on 
record as favoring the said change and is willing to Co-operate 
in bringing about a change Where by the Grand River will be 
officially known and called the Colorado River.  
 
The Motion being put upon call of roll the Commissioners voted as 
follows: Cherrington yea, Blackstone yea, Whittaker yea, all 
Commissioners present voting yea the motion was declared carried.  
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by heads of 

Dept. Was read by the Clerk: 
 
 

Number Fund To whome drawn Amount For. 

31424 Fire R.F.Oakes $90.00 Nov. Salary 

25 Fire L.G.Harris 90.00 Nov. Salary 

26 Fire C.W.Hunnel 90.00 Nov. Salary 

27 Fire Guy Garber 2.50 Extra Fireman 

28 Police C.H.Gedney 125.00 Nov.Salary 

 



 

Moved by Commissioner Blackstone seconded by Commissioner 
Whittaker the bills as read be allowed and warrants ordered drawn 
for the same. The motion being put upon call of roll the 
Commissioners voted as follows Cherrington yea, Blackstone yea, 
Whittaker yea, all Commissioners voting yea the motion was 
declared carried and the bills allowed. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone seconded by Commissioner 
Cherrington the meeting adjourned, Motion carried. 
 
/s/ J. F. Whittaker 
Acting City Clerk. 
 


